
 WEEKLY BULLETIN 23 Info for St Nic’s Parents & Carers                                       6th March 2020 
 

 

1. Dates & Events     

Event Yr Date Time 

Y6 Coral Bollywood Showcase – parents & carers 

welcome 
Y6 Cor Thursday 12th March 9.15–9.35am 

YR visit from Fire Brigade YR Thursday 12th March 11am–12pm 

Sport Relief Week All Mon 9th – Fri 13th March All week 

Sport Relief Mile – parents & carers welcome to run 

too! 
All Friday 13th March 2.30pm 

Y6 Oyster Bollywood Showcase – parents & carers 

welcome (changed from 12th March) 
Y6 Oys Thursday 19th March 9.15am 

Don’t forget to check the dates for the whole term on the website! 

 

2. NEW DATES / AMENDMENTS TO DATES 

• Y1 SD trip to St Mary de Haura Church – Monday 23rd March, am 

• Y1 DD trip to St Mary de Haura Church – Wednesday 25th March, am 

• LFN tour for prospective parents/carers – Friday 27th March, 1.30pm 

• LFN tour for prospective parents/carers – Monday 30th March, 9.30am 

• Y1 visit from Hedgehog expert – Monday 18th May, pm 

• LFN Photos – Monday 15th and Tuesday 16th June, am 

• Y6 Leavers’ Party – Thursday 16th July, 5 – 7pm 
 

INFORMATION ABOUT UPCOMING EVENTS 

 Sport Relief Mile: On Friday 13th March, we will be hosting our bi-annual sport relief mile. This will be taking 

place on the school field from 2.30pm and we would welcome as many parents/carers as possible to join us and 

run with the children. We have attached a copy of the sport relief sponsorship form to the bulletin if you wish 

to gain sponsors for the children’s run. We will however also be taking donations on the day if you wish 

contribute in this way. We look forward to seeing lots of you (hopefully in the sunshine!) on Friday. 
 

3. Letters sent home this week: Click on the link to see past letters  http://www.stnicolasmary.w-

sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56    

• xx 

 

4. WORSHIP & ETHOS   
‘Do nothing out of selfish ambition or vain conceit. Rather in humanity value others above yourselves’ Philippians 

2:3 

5. Octopus & Starfish Club & Little Octopus & Little Starfish Clubs: bookings slots for the 2nd half of the 

spring term are available on sQuid. 

6. Book Week: A huge thank you for the donations of books (and funds) to the school this week to support the 

schools book week- We can never have too many books! World book day dressing up was once again a huge 

success and we will share some photos of the amazing children’s (and staffs) costumes in the next school newsletter.  

 

7. PTA Minutes: please follow the link to read the minutes from the PTA meeting held in January.  These are also 

available on the website Parents & Carers > PTA  PTA Minutes from 23 January 2020 

 

8. REQUESTS & REMINDERS 

• School ties – If your child has borrowed a school tie can it please be returned to the school office ASAP. It 

should have the school name written on the back if you’re unsure. 

 

9. HEALTH & SAFETY 

• Fire Alarm: On Wednesday morning the fire alarm sounded during registration.  Our staff and children carry 

out a fire drill termly and immediately knew what to do, calmly and quickly evacuating the school buildings 

straight away.  Wardens performed a great job too, rapidly checking to ensure that nobody was left inside and 

establishing that it was a false alarm.  Thank you to parents and visitors too who either waited outside the 

school building or headed straight to the assembly point.  Next time you are in school, please check our 

‘Guidelines and Information for Visitors’ which includes an evacuation plan and our assembly point on the back. 

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/_site/data/files/pta/2C20D11280B2B123B352DF138B248D3C.pdf


• Period Product availability: The school is taking part in the government funded scheme to provide free 

period products (eg sanitary pads) for children who need it during the school day, on educational visits or 

residential trips.  Period products will be stored in the year 5 and 6 teacher cupboards and medical room.  

Girls in year 6 know that they can ask for the 'pink box' and girls in year 5 will be told soon. When off site, 

some supplies will be carried by the first aider.  We will also displaying posters about it in some of our toilets. 

 

10. Coronavirus Update 

The BBC have produced a helpful article: Coronavirus: Keep it simple, stick to facts - how parents should tell kids 

[CLICK HERE] Experts suggest keep the message calm, understandable and try not to overemphasise the risks. 
 

You may have seen several reports in the news that confirm there have been two confirmed cases of Coronavirus 

– COVID-19 in West Sussex.  We would like to reassure you that we remain in regular contact with West Sussex 

County Council and Public Health England to ensure we have the most up-to-date advice and information. On their 

advice the school remains open as usual. 

 

The Department for Education has established a coronavirus telephone helpline 0800 0468687, which is 

operational 0800-1800 Monday-Friday to answer your queries. You can also email 

DfE.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk 

 

The latest advice and information about the virus and the situation in the UK can be found on:  

- the NHS website at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/   

- the government website https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-information-forthe-public 

 

The situation is continuing to change and therefore guidance regarding actions that should be taken for schools is 

being regularly updated.  Following the advice from the Department for Education and Public Health England, we 

are ensuring that children have been reminded about how to thoroughly wash their hands along with the importance 

of this. 

 

In line with the most recent guidance, we will be ensuring that the children wash their hands when they come in to 

school and before they leave school at the end of the day. The advice also states that we should all wash our hands 

before leaving home to go to school or work. 

 

Good hygiene is important at all times but, due to the current situation, we would ask for your support in playing 

our part in minimising the risk of the virus spreading at this time.  

 

The NHS website contains useful hygiene and prevention advice: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 

 

FAQs 

If I live in West Sussex or Surrey am I at extra risk because of the recent cases? 

 We ensure that someone with coronavirus doesn’t put others at risk by treating them in isolation and 

carefully investigating who they had close contact with through contact tracing. 

 Contact tracing is a fundamental part of outbreak control that’s used by public health professionals around 

the world. 

 If a person tests positive for coronavirus, we speak to the patient to identify anyone who has had close 

contact with them during the time that they are considered to be infectious, and make every effort to find 

these people as soon as possible. 

 Once we have contacted them we can then give them the advice they need. If they are in groups considered 

to be a higher risk, we make sure that we follow up with them daily to see how they are.  If they become 

unwell we are then able to assess them quickly and take appropriate action. 

 https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/01/23/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-what-you-need-to-know/ 

 

What does self-isolation mean for people who don’t have symptoms? 

 Just like when you have the flu, individuals should remain at home and should not go to work, school or 

public areas. Where possible, individuals should avoid having visitors to their home but it is ok for friends, 

family or delivery drivers to drop off food. Individuals should not use public transport or taxis until 14 days 

after their return from Wuhan. 

 Individuals should monitor their symptoms and call NHS 111 (or your national alternative) if they develop 

any of the following symptoms – fever, cough, and difficulty breathing. 

 

What can I do to help stop germs like coronavirus spreading and to reduce my risk of catching it: 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-51734855
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-51734855
mailto:DfE.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-information-forthe-public
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/02/13/expert-interview-what-is-contact-tracing/
https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/01/23/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-what-you-need-to-know/


 Always carry tissues with you and use them to catch your cough or sneeze. Then bin the tissue, and wash 

your hands, or use a sanitiser gel. 

 Wash your hands often with soap and water, especially after using public transport. Use a sanitiser gel if soap 

and water are not available 

 Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands. 

 Avoid close contact with people who are unwell. 

 

Do I need to avoid public places?  

Most people can continue to go to work, school and other public places.  You only need to stay away from public 

places (self-isolate) if advised to by the 111 online coronavirus service or a medical professional. 

  

What about our forthcoming school trips? 

We would advise you to look at the FCO website and monitor this as the situation is evolving. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/travel-advice-novel-coronavirus 

 

PHE advice on public events 

 Most people can continue to go to work, school and other public places and only need to stay away (self-

isolate) if they have been advised by NHS 111 or a medical professional. 

 The virus is spread person-to-person and as the individual is receiving treatment at a specialist centre that 

immediate risk has been reduced.  

 PHE are tracing all contacts of the case and will advise people on any actions they need to take including in 

some cases self-isolation. 

 Everyone else should continue as normal but take care to follow public health advice to help reduce the risk 

of infection https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 

  

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/travel-advice-novel-coronavirus
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/


 

 



  





  

With Spring and Summer approaching and more and more time being spent in the water, 

we feel our Intensive Courses and our Rookie Lifeguard Course are both great ways to 

build water confidence and raise awareness about water safety. Our Intensive Courses 

are small classes that take place every morning for four or five days during the school 

holidays: 

Lesson length: 30 minutes. Morning classes 

INTENSIVE COURSES 2020 

EASTER     6 April – 9 April  (4 day course – £54.00) 

SUMMER  27 July – 31 July  (5 day course – £67.50) 

ALSO, Easter & Summer Stroke Clinic (Advanced & Squad Swimmers) - 

There will be 1 hour sessions available for Advanced swimmers to focus on technique, 

starts and turns. 

Contact us to book; https://www.penguinswimlessons.co.uk/intensive/ 

Our Rookie Lifeguard course will be running for the next 5 weeks, starting this Sunday 

8th March. The lessons are 1 hour long and children must be able to swim at least 25m 

and be confident in deep water. The cost for the 5 week course is £73.00. We are 

taking bookings now 

Rachel Malpass 

Office Penguin 

Tel: 07922 156459 

http://www.penguinswimlessons.co.uk 

http://www.facebook.com/PenguinsSwimming/ 

 

https://www.penguinswimlessons.co.uk/intensive/
http://www.penguinswimlessons.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/PenguinsSwimming/


  
Neither the Governors nor West Sussex County Council support or recommend the advice, 
products or services offered nor the organisations offering them.  Individuals should satisfy 
themselves on the suitability of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and 
standing of these organisations (or any mentioned in this bulletin or any other publication). 



 

  



 


